
Kure Beach Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 
February 9, 2016 

 
Board Members Attending: Paula Withrow, Ken Withrow, Mike Jones 
Others attending: Mandy Burton for Nikki Keely 
 
Chairman Withrow called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. 
 

1. Approval of January 12, 2016 minutes: Approved as submitted. 
2. Paula will call Joseph regarding next fall trip and look into a spring trip and report 

back at the March meeting. 
3. Mike started teaching a disc golf class at the community college in Surf City. If all 

goes well, he would like to teach one here. It is 1 class per week for 6 weeks. He 
said he would talk with Nikki to see what he needed to do to get that started. 

4. Ken said he was going to talk with Robin from the Community Center Committee 
about holding an open house to present all the activities that are done in the 
community, with a representative from each activity having a “booth”. This would 
also be a good time to do the art show. He will report back at the March meeting. 

5. The next meeting is scheduled for March 8th at 4:00 pm. 
6. Per Mike there is a disc golf tournament at Good Hops on March 5, 2016 with a 

cake auction. All proceeds go to Christopher “Fish” Richards. 
7. Officer positions are staying the same. 
8. Meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm. 


